
 

DURHAM COUNTY COUNCIL 
 
 

At a meeting of the Statutory Licensing Sub-Committee held in Committee 
Room 2, County Hall, Durham on Tuesday 18 July 2023 at 1.30 pm 
 

Present: 
 

Councillor D Brown in the Chair 
 
Members of the Sub-Committee: 
Councillors J Blakey and M Wilson  
 
S Grigor – Council’s Solicitor  
H Johnson – Licensing Team Leader  

 

 

 

1 Apologies  
 
Apologies were received from Councillors R Adcock-Forster and C Hunt.  
 

2 Substitute Members  
 
Councillor J Blakey was in attendance for Councillor R Adcock-Forster. 
 

3 Minutes  

 
The minutes of the meeting held on 17 April 2023 were agreed as a correct 
record and signed by the Chair. 
 

4 Declarations of Interest  
 
No interests were declared.  
 

6 Exclusion of the public  
 
Resolved: 
 
That under Section 100(A)(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public 
be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the 
grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as 
defined in paragraphs 1, 2, 3 and 5 of Schedule 12A of the Act. 
 
 



7 Consideration of the ongoing suitability to continue to hold a 
Personal Licence  

 
Prior to presenting the report, the Licensing Team Leader explained that the 
licence holder was unable to attend the hearing and she read aloud an email 
received from the licence holder on 17 July, which explained the 
circumstances which prevented the licence holder’s attendance.  The 
Licensing Team Leader informed the Sub-Committee that she had 
responded to the licence holder to inform him that, if he wished to submit a 
written representation to the Sub-Committee in his absence, he may do so, 
however, no further information had been provided by the licence holder.  
Members discussed the matter and agreed to proceed in the licence holder’s 
absence. 
 
The Sub-Committee considered the report of the Corporate Director of 
Neighbourhoods and Climate Change regarding ongoing suitability to hold a 
personal licence (for copy of report, see file of minutes).  The Licensing 
Team Leader then responded to questions from the Sub-Committee. 
 
The Sub-Committee retired to deliberate the matter in private at 
approximately 1.50 pm.  After re-convening at approximately 2.00 pm, the 
Chair delivered the Sub-Committee’s decision.  In reaching their decision the 
Sub-Committee considered the report of the Corporate Director of 
Neighbourhoods and Climate Change, the guidance issued under Section 
182 of the Licensing Act 2003 and the relevant offences as defined under the 
Licensing Act 2003.  The Sub-Committee: 
 
RESOLVED: 
 
That the licence holder’s personal licence be revoked.  
 


